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As an extension of the USL, KLA's mission is to serve players, parents, coaches, officials, program administrators, leagues, members, and fans.

Board Meeting

April 6, 2014
Attendance- Ann Fleming, Brandon Davis (via phone), Sean Fox (via phone), Mike Havill (via phone), Chris Niblock, Greg Schuler, Kennedy Simpson (via phone), and Dean Walker

Absent- Wayne Coffey, Terry Justice, Kim Marek, Tom McKee, John Slider, Ryan Smith and Andy Tarter

Greg opened the meeting at 5:05 PM. Chris made a motion "to approve the minutes from the March 16th as revised;" Brandon seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

BLOA- 

Greg said he is concerned about Middle School games not getting senior issues due to the Monday/Tuesday priority schedule not being followed. He will ask BLOA to enforce or revise the policy.
KLUB- 

Greg summarized the report that John had sent him: weather has not been a major issue after the first week of the season; and there are 38 officials including 5 junior officials. Chris said light has also been a problem. 
Dean suggested BLOA and KLUB set up a call-in for coaches’ midway through the season for questions and feedback. Brandon said college coaches use Survey Monkey for mid-season feedback.

Tournaments- (brackets attached*)
Kennedy said he only received one response to the HSB RFP, which was sent out March 21, and none for MSB or MSG. Brandon said he did not receive the RFPs and Georgetown College would like to bid. It was agreed the committee will follow up with potential sites and the sites will have to be chosen by email vote. Ann will contact Nick Lauletta at Bryan Station to understand why their bid (10%) is so different from last year ($2,500).
Ann said she has ordered all trophies and will follow up with Andy regarding HSB teams submitting pictures for programs.

Finance- 

Chris will email the proposed 2013 budget of income and expenses to the Board. 

Chris has contacted USL and they have not decided on recent grant applications. Sean said he knows of two more grant applications that will be coming to KLA.

Education and Training- no report
Program Development-

Dean reported he is working with David Boone at Martha Layne Collins to host a tournament on April 26th for 8 new HSG teams (> 5 years).
Sean reported that he, Greg and Brandon had met with LYLA outgoing President, Linda Borkosky, and incoming President, Kim Eldridge and updated them on the KLA activity in Lexington. Kim gave KLA a certificate granting ability to use a public park in Lexington. The hope is to transfer Lexington programs to LYLA next year. 
Sean has been contacted by Madison County about interest in starting MS and HS teams. He has also been contacted by St. Peter Paul in Lexington about the P.E. program.

High School Boys- no report
Louisville Youth- 
Ryan submitted the following report:
Middle School & youth girls- Edie said that girls’ assignor is considering canceling a number of games in regards to Braveheart tournament, especially Wednesday games.  Tournament dates still the same… Venue yet to be decided on. 

Middle School & youth boys-

- Balls at games have been issue; it is the home team responsibility unless the two teams are playing at a neutral field, which in that case both teams are responsible for providing balls. 

- Sportsmanship has been a topic with some teams running the score up in excess. I’ve personally talked with the head coaches of the teams involved and feel confident the message of sportsmanship is understood. 
- Length of games was an issue for a number of games, seemed some games took 45mins-hour for one half. I believe this issue has become less prevalent as the season went on. 
- The Louisville youth and middle school season got off to a late start. The snow, ice and rain prevented a number of teams from practicing much less being ready for their first game. Most teams experienced a two-week cancellation of scheduled games. Our local assignor Mr. Wayne Coffey has been doing a superb job juggling schedules, fields, and assigning officials. Thank you for all your help. 

- End of the year tournaments- (A) tournament scheduled for Monday-5/12, Wednesday-5/14, and Saturday-5/17. It was suggested by me and others that we explore the option of extending the regular season to May 22nd with the tournament Tuesday-5/27, Thursday-5/29, and Saturday-5/31. I’ve polled numerous coaches and parents and while the initial response was positive towards extending the season and tournament it quickly shifted to not extend the season or the tournament and keep the dates in place originally discussed prior to the season beginning. With that said, it is my recommendation that the regular season dates and tournament stay as originally established. Teams will still be able to get eight games in.  (B) team rosters are due by the end of April for those (B) teams wanting to participate in an end of the season tournament. 
3/4 Boys- 

Mike reported there are 10 teams and each is scheduled for 6 games. Season has been off to a rough start with many early games having to be rescheduled due to weather and then spring break. Several coaches have voiced concern that officials are spending too much time instructing during such a short game.  Mike thanked Chris for his help with Metro Parks. The new team fee was met with resistance, but coaches now see benefit. All paperwork was completed before the season started and all coaches have now begun Level I certification. Greg expressed his appreciation to Mike.
Old Business
Kennedy still needs the contact info for Mike Anderson to try to collect last year’s 3/4 checks. Ryan had sent it in his report so it will be forwarded to Kennedy.
Kennedy reported that the USL Bylaws template has more indemnity provisions than the current KLA ones, meaning if an individual Board member were to be sued, the Board would pay the cost to defend suit, settle or pay penalty. He said this would be okay if required, but would possibly require us to have more D&O insurance coverage. Greg will provide Kennedy with contact information for Mike Cochran at USL to discuss how to proceed.

Ann asked if everyone had received the Chapter e-newsletter that was sent through the new USL process. She asked everyone to submit material to her by the 8th of the month so she can format and send to USL by the 10th to be emailed to Chapter membership by the 12th. She is continuing to work on the annual Chapter certification.

Sean has some concerns about the user friendliness of our website. Ann explained it was a USL platform for each Chapter for consistency as well as ability to feed USL news. Ann will provide Sean with USL contact to discuss with.

Greg suggested we need to examine summer program opportunities for underserved. It was agreed that we promote all training, camp & clinic options on our website and want to include Summer Fun Nights that Dean coordinates.
New Business
Greg would like a committee to plan summer Board retreat (date, site & agenda). Sean offered to lead and Mike agreed to serve with Greg.
Ann made a motion “to adjourn at 6:25,” Chris seconded and it was unanimously approved. The next meeting will be Sunday, May 4th at 5:00 PM by phone.
Respectfully submitted, 

Ann Fleming

